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Greenbrae School

24 August 2015
Dear Parents/Carers

The staff of Greenbrae are delighted to welcome back all our pupils for the start of the new school session.  We offer a special welcome to pupils newly enrolled in the school, along with our new Nursery and P1 children.  Everyone seems to be settling in well and, as always, we will be doing our utmost to maintain a happy and effective working environment for all our pupils.

Staffing

We extend a very warm welcome to our new members of staff.  Miss Daisy Forster is a probationer teacher with us this year and she will be joined in P4 by Mr John Dickie (Tuesdays).
We would also like to welcome Mrs Charlotte Lind to our staff.  Charlotte was successful in interview for a teaching post within the school prior to the Summer holidays and will be teaching P3 this academic session.
We are delighted to share with you the news that Miss Bremner is expecting a baby and, provided she keeps well, her maternity leave will commence on Friday 6 November 2015.  We will update you on Miss Bremner’s replacement when we have further details regarding this post.
School Blog
The school blog, which can be found at www.greenbrae.aberdeen.sch.uk is now fully up and running.  It is regularly updated with photos and information about events going on in school and individual class pages will also be updated on a termly basis.  Other useful information such as newsletters, the lunch menu, uniform order forms and minutes from PTA and Parent Council meetings can also be found there.

Interactive Learning Diaries
The Interactive Learning Diary (ILD) which was introduced in the afternoon nursery class last session will, this session, be used in both morning and afternoon classes.  The ILD provides a means to record each child’s progress at nursery and can be accessed electronically by parents/carers.  A questionnaire will be issued shortly to parents/carers who have used the ILD to gather feedback in order for us to ensure that we are making the most effective use of the program.
Green Homework Bags

May I remind you all that the green homework bags may be purchased from the school office at a cost of £4.  These are useful for transporting homework and reading books to and from home.  This helps keep the books clean and undamaged by other items in the school bag.  Water bottles are also available at the cost of £3.
House System

All classes were very involved in establishing a House system within the school last session.  The pupils chose to name the houses after local castles and these are: Balmoral, Crathes, Drum and Fraser.  New House Captains are in the process of being selected from the P7 class and we will update you on the school blog when they have been chosen.
Parking at Drop-off and Pick-up times

We are very aware that parking in the vicinity of the school is extremely difficult.  However, I should like to appeal to you not to park in the car park adjacent to the school, for the safety of the children, some of whom have to cross the car park to access the after-school club vehicles.  They are not expecting traffic in that area and so are not as mindful as they would be on the public highway.  I trust that I will have your continued support in this matter.

Absences/Lates/Appointments
If your child is going to be off school or has to attend an appointment could you please call or email the school office at the beginning of the day before 9.30am.  A call or email to school will save our having to call you later in the day.

Also would you please try to ensure that your child arrives in time for the start of the day.

School Entry

Just a quick reminder that all visitors must first report to the school office before going further into the school.  This is to ensure the health and safety of everyone.

School Lunches

Tickets for school meals remain at £2.10 each and these can be purchased from the kitchen between 8.45am and 9am on Mondays.

Clothing

All clothing (but especially sweatshirts and polo shirts, as they are all the same) should be clearly labelled or marked with your child's name.  Children should make sure that they have a waterproof jacket (preferably with a hood) and suitable footwear in school at all times.  The weather is unpredictable and children need to be prepared for this.

Wet Mornings

In the event of adverse weather conditions we will endeavour to open the school at 8.55am, depending on the availability of supervision.

Greenbrae Extension

The planning application for the school extension is still pending consideration at present.  The planning officer dealing with the application has advised us that no letters of objection to the proposal were received.  Consultee responses have been received from the Roads Management Team and the Flooding Team, and our design team colleagues are currently preparing responses for these.

I am hoping by the end of next week, we should have more information on the position of the application.  I shall keep you updated with progress.
Parent Helpers

As always we appeal to our parents for volunteers to support pupils and staff in a range of activities.  If you can help in any way please complete the table below and return it to school.  Please note that we require you to hold a current PVG when working with groups of children.

We look forward to working with you over the course of this session and thank you for your continued help and support.

Yours sincerely
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Anna Royle

Head Teacher
(---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Return Slip – to be returned by Friday 4 September 2015
	Area of school
	Time available –

1. Weekly

2. Just for a block

3. Occasionally

Please record 1, 2 or 3 below
	Please indicate day of week and am or pm if 1 or 2 recorded in opposite column

	Library
	
	

	Classroom help
	
	

	Bikeability
	
	

	Golden Groups
(once a month)
	
	

	General/Admin
	
	


Parent’s/Carer’s Signature …………………………………….…………………………………………………….…..………….

Pupil’s Name ……………………………………………………………………….………………
Class ………………………..
